
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 

Sent via email: SCatron@newportbeachca.gov 

August 11, 2023 

 
Mr. Steffen Catron
City of Newport Beach 
949 W. 16th Street 
Newport Beach, CA 92663 

Dear Mr. Catron: 

SYSTEM NO. 3010023 – CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH WELL BLENDING PLAN 

On May 31, 2023, Mr. Toan Van of your staff submitted the City of Newport Beach’s 
(hereinafter “City’s”) Well Blending Plan (hereinafter “Plan”) for Perfluorohexanesulfonic Acid 
(PFHxS) detected in the Dolphin Shallow and Tamura Shallow Wells to the State Water 
Resources Control Board, Division of Drinking Water (hereinafter “Division”). 

The Division received the proposed Plan to reduce the concentration of PFHxS in the water 
served to customers to below the notification level (NL) of 3 nanograms per liter (ng/
L),which is also the Consumer Confidence Report Detection Level (CCRDL).  The Division 
provided comments via emails on June 1st, 15th, and 19th and in response to which the City 
requested a meeting via Microsoft Teams on June 21, 2023.  The Division again provided 
comments and sample calculations via emails on June 21st and 22nd, July 20th and 27th, 
following which the City submitted the final Plan on July 27, 2023.  The final Plan indicates 
that Dolphin Shallow and Tamura Shallow Wells must always be operated with a deep well. 

The Division has reviewed and determined that the revised City of Newport Beach Well 
Blending Plan dated May 2023 is approved. Based on the sum of the production capacities 
of the two shallow wells and a deep well, this City’s blending facility is classified as a T2 
Treatment Facility and it must be operated, maintained, and monitored in accordance with 
this Division-approved blending plan. The designated PS Codes for the blending facility is 
listed in the table below.  
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Sampling Location PS Code Capacity (gpm) 

Dolphin Avenue Deep Well CA3010023_002_002 3,000 

Dolphin Avenue Shallow Well CA3010023_003_003 2,500 

Tamura School Deep Well CA3010023_004_004 3,000 

Tamura School Shallow Well CA3010023_005_005 1,900 

16th St. Reservoir Inlet CA3010023_006_006 - 

 

The City may modify this blending plan at any time to accommodate changing conditions; 
however, the modified plan must be submitted to and approved by the Division prior to 
implementation.  At any time, the Division can require a plan to be modified due to changing 
conditions, changes in laws or regulations, or concerns of the public.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Anthony Nhan at (714) 567-7261 or 
Anthony.Nhan@waterboards.ca.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Oliver C. Pacifico, P.E. 
District Engineer, Santa Ana District 
Division of Drinking Water 

Enclosures: 1) City of Newport Beach Well Blending Plan dated May 2023 
          2) Treatment Classification Worksheet 

 

cc: Orange County Health Care Agency 
(letter only) 
 
Toan Van 
City of Newport Beach 

    Patrick Versluis 
    Orange County Water District 
 
    Landin Miller 
    City of Newport Beach 
    LMiller@newportbeachca.gov  
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